
 

 

Friday 10th June 2022 

 

 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

 
Headteacher’s Weekly Update  

 

The first week back has gone well and the sunnier days are helping everyone to feel a little 

more positive! 

 

Uniform Summer Orders 

In acknowledgement of the warmer weather (which now looks set for the next week or so 

according to the forecasts) from Monday we will move to summer orders for the uniform. This 

means that: 

▪ The blazer and school jumper are not required 
▪ No other jumpers/hoodies/coats to be worn in place of the blazer/jumper 
▪ Ties continue to be required unless we experience sustained higher temperatures, 

this would be communicated with parents 
 

Sports Leaders at St. Paul’s 

I want to thank the Sports Leaders who supported the St. Paul’s sports day this week with Mr 

Edwards. I have received multiple emails from staff and parents praising the outstanding job 

that our students did. My sincere thanks to Calum, Theo, Kylie, Jacob, Marques, Nadia, Sophie, 

Elliot, Dominic, Yashvi, Millie, Benjamin, Lewis, Joel and Oliver. Each of these students is a 

fantastic ambassador for our school and we can all be rightly proud of them! 

 

Advanced Information for GCSE & A-Level Exams 

There continue to be instances of the advanced information shared by exam boards not 

entirely matching the content of exams papers; this is very much a national issue. If your child 

encounters any serious issues please contact us as there is an agreed system for schools to 

raise concerns formally with exam boards.  

 

Head Injuries and Concussions 

Please inform us if your child has a concussion or suspected concussion. It is very important 

that we are able to monitor students in school following a head injury.  
 

 

I hope that the good weather continues over the weekend.  

 

Best wishes, 

 
Nick McSweeney 

Headteacher 

nmcsweeney@emmbrook.wokingham.sch.uk  
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